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Online Gallery Debuts Featuring ANA Bebee Collection of Paper Money  

 
The American Numismatic Association Bebee Collection of paper money, one of the finest 
collections of United States paper money ever assembled, is available to view in an exciting 
new online image gallery. The collection, consisting of more than 800 notes, was donated 
to the ANA by Aubrey and Adeline Bebee in 1988. 
 
To view the Bebee Collection online gallery, go to www.money.org (select “Visit the Money 
Museum,” then select “The ANA Bebee Collection of U.S. Paper Money/View the 
Collection”) or go to www.ana-museum.org.  Additional educational information, including 
introductions explaining the cross-referenced components of the notes, will be added in the 
coming months.     
 
The gallery is the work of longtime ANA members John Nebel and Susie Nulty. The collection 
was scanned seven years ago using the highest quality scanner, enabling minute details to 
be shown.   The original files have been reduced to a practical size for web viewing, but 
small details are shown in high resolution through pop-up windows.  
 
The notes are cross-referenced by portraits, Friedberg numbers, date, denomination, 
territory or state, and vignettes. There are special sections for error notes and outstanding 
specimens, and an introduction by Arthur L. Friedberg, renowned paper money expert and 
author of A Guide to United States Paper Money.  
 
“It’s rewarding to work on such an interesting and worthwhile project,” said Nulty. “John 
and I tried to design a site that is easy to navigate and includes several cross-referencing 
options. Our hope is that fellow ANA members enjoy the gallery and it becomes a great 
research tool for anyone interested in U.S. paper money.”  
 
Aubrey (ANA Life Member 110) and Adeline (Life Member 4570) Bebee were among the 
most prominent numismatic collectors of the 20th century, and were ardent supporters of 
the ANA.  Aubrey began assembling his world-class collection of U.S. paper money in 1941. 
The Bebees also donated an 1804 dollar (Idler/Bebee specimen) and 1913 Liberty Head 
nickel (McDermott/Bebee specimen) to the ANA Edward C. Rochette Money Museum, 
along with several other prominent pieces. The Beebes received the Farran Zerbe Memorial 
Award in 1988 and the Lifetime Achievement Award in 1992; Aubrey received the Medal of 
Merit in 1968. Aubrey Bebee passed away in 1992 and Adeline passed away in 1998. 
 
The American Numismatic Association is a nonprofit educational organization dedicated to 
encouraging people to study and collect money and related items. The ANA helps its 
32,000 members and the public discover and explore the world of money through its vast 
array of education and outreach programs, as well as its museum, library, publications, 
conventions and seminars. For more information, call 719-632-2646 or visit 
www.money.org.  


